Preface
One of the main topics to be discussed at the XIth World Congress of the International Association for Insurance Law (AIDA) - to be held in New York in October 2002 - is the development of mechanisms for compensating injury or damage to third parties that are alternative or supplemental to traditional tort liability and liability insurances in areas other than automobile accidents. For this purpose a questionnaire has been prepared so that each alternative compensation system should be described by answering a number of specific questions.


The Nordic countries that are members of AIDA (Denmark, Finland, Norway and Sweden) present considerable conformity in their development of alternative compensation systems. This is true especially in the area of injuries in connection with medical treatment. All the countries have comprehensive patient insurance schemes and schemes covering pharmaceutical injuries, both of them being unique in the world. The Nordic sections of AIDA have therefore found it natural to present the alternative compensation systems of these countries in a more coherent fashion that stresses the underlying policy goals and the technique used to implement them. Preliminary national reports were discussed at a Nordic colloquium in Stockholm in September 2000, and on the basis of this a common report was prepared with the purpose of demonstrating the distinctive features of the Nordic countries’ solutions to the compensation problem.


The national reporters are professor Bo von Eyben, University of Copenhagen (Denmark), professor Mika Hemmo, University of Helsinki (Finland), professor Peter Lødrup, University of Oslo (Norway) and legal adviser Mats Magnusson, The Patient Injury Claims Committee (Sweden). Contributions to the Swedish report were made also by professor Bill Dufwa, University of Stockholm, and by claims manager Eva Ulvefeldt.  The common report and the introduction to this was written by Bo von Eyben who also edited the national reports for the purpose of this publication.


The appendix contains the statutes or other basis for the compensation systems that have been available in English translations. It should be noted that the translations are all unofficial. Besides, the quality of the translations is varying and the texts do not necessarily include all amendments to the acts. Thus they should not be considered authoritative but rather as illustrations of the way in which the Nordic alternative has been given statutory or other legal form. 

Copenhagen, April 2001

Bo von Eyben
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